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VILLAGE OF VICKSBURG

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PUBLIC HEARING ON THE REQUEST OF VANELDEREN, INC.
FOR AN INDUSTRIAL FACILITIES TAX EXEMPTION CERTIFICATE TRANSFER FROM MLC RESEARCH & DEVELOPMENT LLC FOR NEW BUILDING (REAL PROPERTY) AND EQUIPMENT (PERSONAL PROPERTY) LOCATED AT 130 SOUTH LEJA DRIVE, VICKSBURG, MICHIGAN
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Vicksburg Village Council has scheduled a public hearing for 7:00 P.M. (or as soon thereafter as possible) Monday, March 19, 2018 at the Vicksburg District Library, 215 S. Michigan, Vicksburg, MI.  The Vicksburg District Library is a barrier free facility.

The purpose of said hearing is to hear the request of VanElderen, Inc. for approval of a transfer of an Industrial Facilities Tax Exemption Certificate previously approved for MLC Research & Development LLC for a new building and equipment located at 130 South Leja Drive, Vicksburg, Michigan.

VanElderen, Inc. is requesting a transfer of the IFT Exemption Certificate approved November 17, 2014 for new equipment (personal property) valued at $1,150,000 and building improvements (real property) valued at $1,750,000.00 at the time of approval as amended November 16, 2015 to include new equipment (personal property) valued at $ 1,600,000, and building improvements (real property) valued at 1,750,000 for a total project cost of $3,350,000. 

VanElderen, Inc. is located in the proposed Village of Vicksburg Industrial District Number 10. 

The Village Council is interested in securing public comments.  The Council will receive written and oral comments at the meeting. Written presentations prior to the public hearing can be directed to the Vicksburg Municipal Building, 126 North Kalamazoo Avenue, Vicksburg, MI 49097 until Noon, Monday, March 19, 2018. 
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